

A Tradition of Stewardship A Commitment to Service

Board of Supervisors

1195 Third St. Suite 310 Napa, CA 94559 www.countyofnapa.org

Main: (707) 253-4421 Fax: (707) 253-4176

> Alfredo Pedroza Chairman

June 8, 2016

The Honorable Mark S. Boessenecker Presiding Judge Superior Court of California, County of Napa 825 Brown Street Napa, CA 94559 FILED

JUN -8 2016

Clerk of the Napa Superior Court

By: C. Brenner

Deputy

Dear Judge Boessenecker:

As required by Penal Code Section 933(c), enclosed are responses to the Grand Jury's 2015-2016 Final Reports on "Napa County Juvenile Hall", "Is Napa County Financially Healthy?", "Napa County Performance Measurements" and "Napa County's Website Needs Improvement".

Grand Jury activity takes place over the course of a number of months. The Board acknowledges the members of the 2015-2016 Grand Jury for the time they have devoted in preparing the reports.

Sincerely,

Alfredo Pedroza, Chairman

Napa County Board of Supervisors

Enclosures

Cc: Foreman, 2015-2016 Grand Jury

NAPA COUNTY RESPONSE TO THE GRAND JURY FINAL REPORT NAPA COUNTY JUVENILE HALL

MAY 6, 2016

The Grand Jury requested responses to the Recommendations from the Board of Supervisors and the Chief Probation Officer are included below. There were no responses requested by the Grand Jury for the findings.

Recommendation No. 1: Replace video surveillance cameras with up-to-date technology by December 31, 2016.

Chief Probation Officer's Response: The Chief Probation Officer agrees with this recommendation. The cameras have been ordered and will be installed by December 31, 2016.

Board of Supervisor's Response: The Board of Supervisors agrees with the response of the Chief Probation Officer.

Recommendation 2: Place new cameras in areas where blind spots have been identified by December 31, 2016.

Chief Probation Officer's Response: The Chief Probation Officer agrees with this recommendation. The cameras have been ordered and will be installed by December 31, 2016.

Board of Supervisor's Response: The Board of Supervisors agrees with the response of the Chief Probation Officer.